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SUBJECT:  Interstate-90 Two-Way Transit Project Briefing.
BACKGROUND: This briefing by Sound Transit staff will give the Committee an update on the status of the I-90 two-way operations project.  The Committee last heard an update on this project in March 2002.  The draft Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) was released on April 23, 2003, and the comment period closes on June 6.
This project seeks to address bus service reliability on I-90.  Morning eastbound and afternoon westbound congestion makes it harder for buses – including Sound Transit’s Routes 550 and 554 and Metro Transit’s Routes 212, 225, and 229 – to keep to their schedules.  The project also seeks to address high-occupancy vehicle (HOV) reliability.
The project steering committee participants include the Cities of Bellevue, Mercer Island, and Seattle, the Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT), Sound Transit, King County, the Federal Transit Administration (FTA), and the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA).  The draft EIS evaluates several alternatives:

	Alternative
	Description

	R-1
	No-build – Maintains current operations

	R-2B
	Two-way center roadway for transit and HOVs (probably 3+ HOVs only)

	R-5 Restripe
	Restripe outer roadways to create transit-only lanes on the outer shoulders, eastbound in the morning and westbound in the afternoon; no change in center roadway operations

	R-5 Modified
	Restripe outer roadways to create transit-only lanes on the outer eastbound shoulder in the morning and the inner westbound shoulder in the afternoon; no change in center roadway operations

	R-8A
	Narrow the outer roadway lanes and shoulders to create a  transit and carpool HOV lane in each direction; no change in center roadway operations


Funding
The Sound Transit budget includes $18.9 million in funding for this project, of which $7 million is expected to be spent through 2004.  As part of the nickel gas tax increase, the State Legislature approved a $15 million contribution to the project.  Sound Transit is seeking $30 million in federal funds and $60-80 million in funding from the Regional Transportation Investment District.  Depending on the alternative that is chosen, not all of these funds would be needed.
Prior Council Action

On January 16, 2001, the Council approved Motion 11104, which endorsed continued study of Alternatives R-2B and R-8A.  Motion 11104 urged that the following conditions be met before selecting an alternative:

· Completion of environmental documentation,

· Appropriate mitigation of environmental impacts,

· Achievement of a safe and cost-effective design, and

· Design of bridge modifications should proceed with a goal of not reducing the width of the nonmotorized facility.

Attachment 1 is a copy of Motion 11104.
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